

April 25, 2023

The Honourable Steve Clark
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Via email: minister.mah@ontario.ca

Dear Minister Clark:

RE: Endorsement of Resolution Adopted by the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh and the Town of Petrolia Future Accuracy of the Permanent Register of Electors

This is to advise that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand at their Regular Council Meeting on April 4th, 2023, passed the following resolution supporting the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh and the Town of Petrolia's adoption of resolutions to request the Province of Ontario to use any resources available to produce the highest quality Permanent Register of Electors:

Moved by Deputy Mayor Stover, seconded by Councillor Mary Catherine O'Neill;

"Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand receive the correspondence from the Town of Petrolia dated March 14, 2023, regarding their support of the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh resolution regarding future accuracy of the Permanent Register of Electors and their adoption of a resolution requesting that the Province of Ontario, through Elections Ontario and the Chief Electoral Officer, utilize any resources available to produce the highest quality Permanent Register of Electors; and

Further that the Council of the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand supports and endorses this resolution as passed by the Town of Petrolia at their Regular Council Meeting on February 27, 2023; and

Further that a copy of this motion be sent to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh; the Town of Petrolia; Elections Ontario; MPP David Piccini and the municipalities of Ontario."

## **CARRIED**

A copy of the above noted resolution from the Town of Petrolia is attached for your reference.

It is extremely frustrating for electors and Returning Officers to work with List of Electors that are not accurate. Electors have complained that they have updated their information yet the list doesn't get updated.

Yours truly,

Yoʻlanda Melburn, Deputy Clerk Township of Alnwick/Haldimand

905-349-2822 ext. 32 ymelburn@ahtwp.ca

Encl.

Cc: Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh (clerk@acwtownship.ca)

Town of Petrolia (mpearson@petrolia.ca)
Elections Ontario (info@elections.on.ca)
MPP David Piccini (david.piccini@pc.ola.org)

Municipalities of Ontario